立法會 CB(2)716/10-11(01)號文件 LC Paper No. CB(2)716/10-11(01)

## 香港基督教

## 循道衛理聯合教會 THE METHODIST CHURCH, HONG KONG

總護會辦事處:香港灣仔新尼詩道 36 號循道衛理大廈 9 櫻

Conference Office: 9/F Methodist House, 36 Hennessy Road, Wan Chai, Hong Kong.

Tel: (852) 2528 0186 Fax: (852) 2866 1879 Website: www.methodist.org.hk E-mail: mchk@methodist.org.hk

會 長:鷹龍光牧師 副 會 長:陳升惕先生 奮 記:袁天佑牧師 園 庫:陳朱一賢生



總 議 會 執 行 幹 事:吳 希 女 士 實 教 牧 養 部 執 行 幹 事: 濹 玉 媚 牧 師 學 校 教 育 部 執 行 幹 事: 袁 天 佑 牧 師 社 會 服 務 部 執 行 幹 事: 王 玉 慈 牧 師

16 December 2010

Your Ref

Our Ref SE/ed/ki

Hon Ms LEE Wai-king, JP
The Chairman
Panel on Education, Legislative Council
Legislative Council Building
8 Jackson Road
Central, HONG KONG

Dear Hon Ms LEE, JP

## Enquiry on the criteria for attending the meetings for reviewing Pre-primary Education Voucher Scheme

We are writing to express our great disappointment of not having been invited to attend the focus group meetings of the Working Group on Review of Pre-primary Education Voucher and the Special meeting of the Panel on Education to be held on 17 December 2010 in the Chamber of the Legislative Council Building.

As a stakeholder of Early Childhood Education sponsoring twelve non-profit making kindergartens and day nurseries, we truly feel that all stakeholders should be invited to share the views on the Pre-primary Education Voucher Scheme. With reference to the Minutes of the Panel on Education meeting held on 8 February 2010 [LC Paper No. CB(2)554/10-11(01)], paragraphs 15, 18 and 19 conclude that the Working Group has had two rounds of focus group meetings with the key stakeholders, including school sponsoring bodies to gauge their views in January and October 2010. Over 70 stakeholders attended these meetings but our Church was not on the invitation list. In the light of this, we would like to enquire whether there is screening of attendees, the criteria for such screening and whether the same principles have been applied in inviting attendees to the Special meeting of the Panel on Education to be held on 17 December 2010.

We sincerely hope that our concern would be addressed and a fairer and more open discussion on education related matters would be available for all stakeholders in the future. Thank you for your kind attention.

Yours sincerely

YUEN Tin-yau (Rev)

The Executive Secretary
School Education Division

The Methodist Church, Hong Kong

cc Mr Tony TANG, Principal Assistant Secretary (QA), Quality Assurance Division, Education Bureau

YTY/KN/cwyw

President: The Rev Prof Lung-kwong Lo; Vice-President: Mr Stuart Chen; Secretary: The Rev Tin-yau Yuen; Treasurer: Dr Raymond Chen; Executive Secretary: Mrs Katherine Ng; Executive Secretary, Missions & Pastoral Care Division: The Rev May Poon TOTAL P.02

P.02